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 September is Education & Literacy Month in Rotary 

This week I attended the meeting of the Rotary Club of Strathmore at the invitation of PP Rebecca Gauci-Maurici.  
Rebecca is a Moonee Valley Councillor and attended our club changeover evening in June with Cr Jim Cusack.   
She is also a former GSE participant having travelled to Germany along with their current President Emma Davis. 

 

I spoke to the members about our 1,000 Stories Project: the background to the project including my experiences as a 
teacher and Principal, the identified literacy deficits amongst some students living in the housing estates at Debney 
Park and Ascot Vale at school entry;  and the need expressed to us by MVCC Enhanced Maternal & Child Health 
Nurse Leonie Dodds when she visited us.   

 

I also referenced Rotaryôs focus on Basic Education and Literacy, statistics from the Australian Literacy Foundation, 
and a report published in The Atlantic into research in  the USA about the Word Gap between advantaged and disad-
vantaged students in  their schools. 
 
                                                     I was amazed and humbled to be presented with 4 large boxes and 2 bags of picture  
                                                     story books donated by the members for the project.  Their generosity and  
                                                     willingness to support this project , in another Rotary District, brought home to me  
                                                     how Rotary and Rotarians joining together can make great things happen. 
 
                                                     I was also delighted to catch up with representatives of the Gateway Rotaract Club  
                                                     including Michael  Gallazzo who is now a Rotarian, as well as PP David Meller who  
                                                     edits their club bulletin and is Chairman of District 9790 Donations in Kind. 
 
                                                      My sincere thanks to the members of the Rotary Club of Strathmoreðyour kindness  
                                                      will make a difference to may children in the Flemington/Ascot Vale and East Keilor 
areas. 
 
 

 
 

ABOVE:  President Emma Davis with Lesley McCarthy. 
BELOW LEFT: President Emma Davis and PP Rebecca Gauci Maurici presenting Lesley with some of the books.    

                                                              ELOW RIGHT:  Lesley with PP David Meller 



 
 
 

 
Peter began by thanking us for our welcome and the opportunity to speak.  He also apologised for Assistant 
Governor Henry Brockmanôs absence, explaining that Henry was retiring from work on Friday and had a great 
deal to finish up before then. 
 
He then asked President Sam Nicol 3 questions: 
Why did you join Rotary? 
Why do you stay in Rotary? 
And have you encouraged others to join?   
 
Not quite an elevator pitch, but as Peter explained, if we as  
Rotarians cannot articulate our reasons for being part of this  
organisation and what we do, how can we expect others to want to 
join us? 
 
Peter then related a story of a friend of his, whom he had worked 
with in Saudi Arabia.  Chris who lives in  Adelaide was encouraged 
to join Rotary but couldnôt connect with the members of the Adelaide Club.   
 
He later moved to Western Australia to be near his children and grandchildren and joined the Mill Point club.  
One of his sons relocated to a mining area, and Chris now retired decided t take a ñSenior Gap Yearò and travel 
the world.  He asked Peter should he resign from Rotary or could he take leave of absence.  Of course Peter 
encouraged to take leave, and continue his Rotary connection during his travels.  He thus had access to Rotary 
family wherever he went, and Peter advised him to take a project with him to speak about on visits. 
 
His son in the mining camp told him about excess linen which were destined for landfill.  Chris used his Rotary 
connections including Peter, and these 100+ pallets of linen and towels were transported to Donations in Kind 
in Perth and the remainder free by LinFox to DIK Footscray.   This linen has been donated to  charities and 
needy organisations in Perth, and via Footscray to Timor Leste, to homeless and youth support organisations 
and would otherwise have been rubbish.   
Chrisô club supported him to  get the project going, then a network of clubs banded together then two states 
and Districts worked through the remainder.   
This is a great story of Rotary in action, a membership story.  If Peter and Anne hadnôt joined Rotary, Chris 
probably  would not have joined Rotary.  This linen project would not have benefitted Donations In Kind and our 
projects and several worthy groups would be the poorer.   
Remember. whatever your interest may be, you can take your idea to someone and see it through to practical 
use. 
 

Peter then spoke briefly about the District Conference in Warrnambool in March 2018, and introduced Oddball 
to us.  He spoke of the movie and the Maremma dogs which have saved the little Penguins on Middle Island in 
Warrrnambool.  He also reflected on the Peace Conference to be held in Sydney next year, and that as we had 
set our conference date first, RI were trying to organise a video link between the 2 conferences for a session. 
 
He also spoke about the Rotary Foundation, congratulating our club on its support through individual members 
and from the club itself.  He then presented President Sam Nicol with a tree, in reflection of RI President Ian 
Riseleyôs request for every Rotarian to plant a tree by the end of April 2018. 
 
He and Anne then spoke briefly about Anneôs project., Kids Under Cover. 

District Governor Peter Frueh   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

President Sam welcomed a large crowd to the meeting today, with our special guests District Governor Peter 
Frueh and Anne.  He also welcomed prospective members Anne Hewes and Fabiola Pantea, guest Mark 
Volich and exchange students Ana Medel, Anna Gadd from Finland and 2018 Outbound to Germany,  
AJ McConville. 
 
Apologies were recorded from Allan Bruno, Peter Cribb, Peter Donnellan, Beate McManus, Cody Bettanin,  
Jon Temby and Vance Hilton. 
 
Sam then reminded everyone of forthcoming events where participation and assistance is required: 
Our meeting next week, October 4th, will focus on Lift the Lid with a Hat Day celebration focussing on  
fundraising for Mental Health Awareness and research. 
October 7th Bunnings Community Day at West Footscray.  This is another opportunity for Lift the Lid  
fundraising, as well as community awareness.  We have invited Donations in Kind and WERN to present. 
October 15th is the next Kensington Market at the Kensington Town Hall.   
October 29th we are holding a Community Connects forum at Kensington Town Hall; similar in focus to the 
Community Forum we recently held. 
 
Sam then announced that congratulations were in order for Stella, whose Kimchi won first prize in the  
Preserves Section at the Royal Melbourne Show.  Sam also advised that it would never taste the same again 
as her recipes are the old fashioned method. 
 
He then invited District Governor Peter Frueh to assist with presentation of certificates to the clubôs recent RLI 
Graduates, Lyn Borghouts,  Chris Brock and Eliana Cuppiari. 
 
Continuing on with his theme for the year, Celebrations, Sam announced: 
Today is Ancestor Appreciation day 
Tomorrow is Good Neighbour day and also Beer Drinking day 
Friday is  Ask a Stupid Question day and Sunday is International Coffee day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting Minutes Wednesday September 27th 2017 



 

ABOVE: President Sam Nicol and 
District Governor Peter Frueh with 
recent RLI graduates Lyn Borghouts 
and Chris Brock. 
 
RIGHT:  The Community  
Connects Project Team agreeing on 
some details ð  Anne McMahon, 
Anne Hewes, Lyn Borghouts and  
Fabiola Pantea, 
 
BELOW:  President Sam Nicol and  
District Governor Peter Frueh with 
Rotary Exchange students  
2018 Outbound AJ McConville, Anna 
Gadd from Finland and Ana Medel 
from Brazil and Oddball. 



  

 

 

 
Last week Flemington Rotary took advantage of the spring equinox, and 
scattered.    I didn't scatter very far, I made it to North Melbourne Rotary 
Club. It is interesting to see the diversity in the way clubs are run.  
 
It reaffirmed my belief that as a Rotarian, I am part of a community and also 
welcome in that community.   
 
This week we shared fellowship with Peter Frueh -District Governor and his 
partner, Anne.   This is another example of the Rotary community at work. 
 

Everyone's role has the potential to follow Parkinson's Law, not necessarily in the negative way that it often 
presented. 
 
I was presented with a tree. This is part of our Rotary International President Ian Riseleyôs project to plant 
over a million trees this year.   In our backyard, there is a pear tree. Lots of local birds and humans visit this 
tree. So we share it.   
The neighbor had a nectarine tree, it was chopped down. I miss that tree. 
 
Seems you only need one tree to have too much fruit for one family. Anyway I would like to see the  
Flemington orchard, the Kensington orchard, the Ascot Vale orchard established, the xxxxx orchard. Let's 
plant espaliered fruit trees along our front or back fences, then we can share the fruit with our neighbors. 
 
Anne Frueh is following in the tradition of previous DG 
wives/partners by asking for the traditional gift to be  
converted into cash for her cause. It has the potential of  
a lot of small amounts adding up to a surprising total.  
Anneôs cause is Kids Under Cover and she explained how 
Donate Your Car can assist.  See the flyer in the bulletin. 
 
Next week, is ñLIFT THE LID ON MENTAL HEALTHó. 
So folks, you are all expected to come wearing a fancy 
hat, fedora, wig, something that is either in your comfort 
zone or out of ité..look forward to some fancy photos 
next week.  
 
If you are struggling for something a bit further out than a baseball cap or beany, check out the stock at the 
Flemington Opshop. 
 
A big weekend in Melbourne, only 2 left in the race.   
 
Sam Nicol 
President 
2017-2018 

Samôs Scribbles September 27th 



  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

Bob Glindemann is passionate about Donations in Kind.   
Every word is effused with his energy, enthusiasm and passion for a multi district 
project which is the epitome of service and encompasses recycling as its heart. 
  
Bob, together with Laurie Fisher, David Dippie and a team of stalwart volunteers 
has been embedded in the Somerville Road site since 2007.  What began as a 
project by the Rotary Club of West Footscray has become DiK Inc.  
encompassing  16 clubs and 4 clusters across 4 Rotary Districts ï 9790, 9800, 
9810 and 9820. 
 
  

Bob tells me that there are 2 things that Donations in Kind needs: money and arms and legs.    
They have challenges with both and people who know DIK and volunteer there really understand the need for both. 
  
Recently, a Rotarian who understands that need has surprised Bob, Laurie and David with a marvellous donation.  
This substantial sum has enabled them to purchase a new van and a pallet wrapper;  it has allowed for servicing 
and updating of the old van.  Both vans now sport new up to date livery and signage and now enable collection of 
bigger loads in fewer trips.   Previously collection of 20 hospital beds would require multiple trips.  With the new van, 
that pick up can now be done in one trip using both vans.   
  
The donors wish to remain anonymous and DIK  
respects that decision.  Needless to say, they truly 
understand what DIK has done in the past and the 
many opportunities there for future projects. 
  
That said, that donation doesnôt pay the rent or  
operational expenses.  Those expenses mount to  
around $150,000 each year and that is covered by 
club contributions.   The donation was specifically 
targeted to infrastructure hence the van and pallet 

wrapper. 

 

The other news for Donations in Kind is the upcoming move from Shed 40 to Shed 39ðjust across the road! 
All clubs and Rotarians are needed to help with the move.  Many jobs have commenced but all stock needs to be 
taken down from the racks, sorted, disposed of or repacked, and then moved across to the new shed.  Once the 
racks are then reassembled, stock needs to be placed back into the new location. 
 
There has also been a reallocation of space and bays, with more space allocated for the larger and more frequently 

collected items. 

The new space will also feature a larger tea room, an office with a conference room and 2 sets of toilets. 
With 2 trucks and a new pallet wrapper, DIK has the capacity to collect more donations, assisting clubs to complete 

more projects both international and local. 

Has your club committed to a working bee date yet?  If not, contact Laurie or Bob today to do so. 

Laurie {0428 550 574 } Bob {0418 102 702}  

Donations in Kindôs Amazing Gift 



  

 

 

The Victoria Police Leaders Mentoring Breakfast on September 19th brought together top police, four Rotary Districts, a  
dozen Rotary clubs and mentors reaching back to the programôs start ten years ago. Ninety attendees at the RACV venue  
celebrated a decade of one of Victoriaôs landmark Rotary programs.   
  

Ambulance Victoria is now talking with Rotary for a parallel program in mentoring for its future leaders. District 9800 Governor 
Peter Frueh says 204 police from Senior Sergeants to Assistant and Deputy Commissioners have paired with Rotary, business 
and community organisers to improve their leadership, problem-solving and outreach. 
  

In 2016-17 fifteen Senior Sergeants and their mentors finished the course. For the past several years Rotary has handled one-on-
one mentoring of the Senior Sergeants, to boost their front-line community involvement. The mentors, all Rotarians, also pass on 
their business and organisational know-how.   Higher-ranking police are mentored by senior business executives in a spin-off from 
Rotaryôs original program.  
  

At the breakfast VicPolôs Chief Commissioner Graeme Ashton said by video-link  that his three current deputies had all done 
the program.   The Senior Sergeant and mentor pairs meet once or twice a month for a year. The senior sergeants often bring in 
other colleagues informally. The program creates safe spaces where issues can be aired that are hard to air in the police con-
fines.   
  

Present was VicPol Assistant Commissioner Jack Blayney who was mentored several years ago. Also present were Acting 
Assistant Commissioners Sharon Cowden and Cindy Miller.  
  

Rotary Districts were represented by District 9810ôs District Governor Malcolm Chiverton, District 9820ôs Don Ripper, and District 
9780ôs Assistant Governor Andrew Pipkorn. District 9800 was represented by District Governor Peter Frueh, District Governor 
Elect Bronwyn Stephens, Immediate Past District Governor Neville John and Assistant Governor Kate Strain.  

Club Presidents, Mentors and members came from Melbourne, Flemington, Kew, Prahran, Maffra, Portland, Horsham, Bayswater, 
Chelsea, Nunawading, Rowville-Listerfield, Mt Waverley, and Central Melbourne.  
  

One table comprised those who pioneered the exercise in 2007 ï Steve Hallis, Keith Frampton, John Meehan, Kevin Scott, Mi-
chael Dixon, and Stephen Brown, backed by then-Rotary Central Melbourne President John Ilott.  
 
Assistant Commissioner Kevin Casey, who chairs the ten person steering committee praised the steering committee work of 
Michael Stillwell of the Stillwell Motor Racing and sales group, and Alan Seale (ex-chair of City West Water).  The pair has  
concluded four yearsô work creating the structures and  recruitment drives for the grass-roots mentoring.  The committee has four 
senior police, three business leaders and three Rotary members. 
 
At the breakfast, Flemington Rotaryôs Beate McManus {Mentor} and her mentee Michael Cruse were presented with their  
graduation certificates.  Congratulations Beate and Michael on a superb partnership which has enabled you both to learn from 
each other and strengthen the ties between Rotary and Victoria Police. 
 
 

Victoria Police Mentoring Program 



 

 

 

  
 

 


